
Sorrow Proclamation for City of Gjøvik, Norway

Library Presentation, Director Richard MacDonald

File # Committee CONSENT AGENDA* Recommend

Minutes of a Previous Council Meeting: 6/28/2011, 7/26/2011

File # Committee NEW BUSINESS Recommend

R-94-2011 Public Safety Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator’s

license to Maxwell Sanger.

Denial 3-0

R-95-2011 Public Safety Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue a Temporary

Class “B” / "Class B" Retailer’s (picnic) license for the sale of fermented

malt beverages & wine to St. Ann’s Parish for their annual Fall Festival to

be held on Saturday, September 17, 2011.

Approval 3-0

R-96-2011 Public Safety Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve an Outdoor

Alcohol Consumption Permit to The American Legion.

Approval 3-0

R-97-2011 Public Safety Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue a Temporary

"Class B” Retailer’s (picnic) license for the sale of wine only to the

American Cancer Society Organization, for a Relay for Life Fashion

Show and wine tasting fundraiser to be held on Friday, August 26, 2011.

Approval 3-0

ADJOURNMENT

BY: Mayor Donna Olson

City Clerk Kelly Michaels, CMC, WCMC

Reports / Claims / Communications

Minutes (Placed on File): Board of Appeals 8/1/2011; CACP 7/7/2011; Finance 7/12/2011;

Library Board 6/15/2011; Personnel 6/13/2011, 6/27/2011; Public Safety 6/22/2011

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids &

services. For information or to request this service, please contact the City Clerk at (608) 873-6692

Note: Items taken on the Consent Agenda will not be discussed. Any individual council member may request an item be removed from consent. Items

removed from consent will be voted on seperately immediately following the consent agenda vote.

Reports (Placed on File): Library June 2011 Administrative Report and Statistics

Public Comment

Roll Call / Proclamations / Presentations

Location:
Members:

Council Chambers/Public Safety Building (321 S. Fourth Street, Stoughton)

Larry Weiss, Sonny Swangstu, Tim Swadley, Dave McKichan, Ron Christianson,
Paul Lawrence, Ross Scovotti, Carl Chenoweth, Greg Jenson, Eric Hohol, Eric
Olstad, Larry Peterson

ATTN COUNCIL MEMBERS: EIGHT (8) MEMBERS NEEDED FOR A QUORUM. The council may only conduct business when a quorum is present. If you are

unable to attend the meeting, please notify the City Clerk by calling (608)873-6677 or via email kmichaels@ci.stoughton.wi.us

CALL TO ORDER

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Regular Meeting of:
Date / Time:

Notice is hereby given that the Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

This notice was faxed to Media and posted on the City's Notice Board and Website on: 8/4/2011 @ 10:30 am.

COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON
Tuesday, August 9, 2011 @ 7:00 pm.
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hereas, the City of Stoughton is known for its Norwegian heritage, culture, traditions and
celebrations.


hereas, the bond between the City of Stoughton, in the United State of America, and the City
of Gjøvik, in Norway, was established through our sister-city relationship.


hereas, the Stoughton Norwegian Dancers have preformed in Gjøvik several times and
established lifelong bonds with many in the municipality,


hereas, over the years many citizens from each city has visited the other. Relationships have


been formed, friendships have been made, and a common thread has bound our communities
together.


hereas, culturally, times have changed and we are forced to realize there is a threat to our
citizens from those who what to bring destruction, fear and chaos to our lives.


hereas, the pain of a senseless evil terrorist act does not go away, in time, strength will be
found to heal, and make us stronger.


hereas, the same common thread that has bound our communities in friendship now binds
our hearts in sorrow.


Therefore, let it be known that I, Donna Olson, Mayor of the City of Stoughton in the United
States of America, proclaim the citizens of the City of Stoughton are sending their thoughts and


prayers to the citizens of the Municipality of Gjøvik, and to the country of Norway, as it begins
a long healing process.


In testimony whereof, I Donna Olson, Mayor of the City of Stoughton hereunto set my hand


and caused the great seal of the City of Stoughton to be affixed this 9th day of August, in the
year two thousand eleven.


____________________________________
Donna L. Olson, Mayor, City of Stoughton
United States of America
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City of Stoughton
Common Council Minutes
June 28, 2011


Mayor Donna Olson presided at a Regular Meeting of the Common Council of the City
of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, held in the Council Chambers located in the
Public Safety Building, on Tuesday, June 28, 2011. Mayor Olson noted a quorum
present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.


Roll Call / Proclamations/ Presentations:
Clerk Kelly Michaels called the roll, indicating 12 Alderpersons present as follows:
Weiss, Swangstu, Swadley, McKichan, Christianson, Lawrence, Scovotti, Chenoweth,
Jenson, Hohol, Olstad, Peterson.


Reports / Claims / Communications:
Mayor Olson reminded everyone of the fair in Stoughton and invited all to attend.


The following minutes were presented and placed on file: BPN 6/13/2011; CACP
6/7/2011; COA 5/3/2011; Finance 5/12 & 5/24/2011; Library 5/18/2011; Park &
Recreation 6/20/2011; Personnel 5/23/2011; Planning 6/13/2011; Public Safety
6/2/2011; RDA 5/11/2011; Utilities 5/16/2011.


The following reports were presented and placed on file: Contingency 2011; Finance
Check Register May 2011; Treasurer's Report May 2011; Library Administration &
Statistics 5/18/2011; Utilities Financial Statement, Payments Due and Statistics April
2011.


Public Comment:
Jean Torgerson, Manager of VFW spoke in support of R-79-2011 & R-80-2011. She
stated both Tom Selbo and Robert Vesterdahl are hard working, dependable employees
and she felt both had learned hard lessons. She asked the council to give them a
second chance.


Tom Selbo, 933 Truman, spoke in support of R-79-2011. He stated he made a mistake
and has owned up to his actions. He indicated he depends on the income he receives
from the VFW.


Consent Agenda:
Motion by Lawrence, second by Weiss to adopt items listed on the consent agenda as
indicated. Motion carried 12-0.


Minutes of a Previous Council Meeting: May 24, 2011


R-69-2011 Approving the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility and
Sanitary Sewer Collection System 2010 Compliance Maintenance
Annual Report (CMAR)
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R-71-2011 Approving the Stoughton Utilities Electric Service Rules and Information
Manual


Old Business:
R-44-2011
Motion by Scovotti, second by Olstad to approve a resolution of the Community Affairs
Council Policy Committee repealing the Service Club Sign Placement Policy. Motion
carried 10-2.


Planning Director Rodney Scheel suggested the policy be repealed and noted the
zoning code already addresses a process for all signs.


Alderperson Chenoweth questioned the process if a service club requests a sign.
Scheel indicated there are procedures already in place and they would work with the
club just as they have in the past.


Alderperson McKichan stated he understood that public works already has the ability to
put signs on the public right of way. He noted that the policy focused on types of clubs
that were eligible.


Alderperson Scovotti suggested they take another look as to what is practicable as a
follow up. He suggested a collective sign giving all of the service clubs the opportunity
to participate. He noted his preference was to keep it out of the right away and seek a
solution on private property.


Alderperson Jenson questioned whether this policy was redundant to an existing
ordinance. Scheel answered that he believed we already had the tools to accomplish
the signage but there isn’t anything that addresses who is eligible. He noted that could
be included in their approval process. Jenson questioned whether the goal was to
streamline. Scheel stated the goal is to repeal the existing policy and direct the
applicant through the process already in place.


Alderperson Olstad stated as member of CACP, he wanted to reinforce that the intent of
the policy was to determine what qualifies as a service club because the club would
need to complete an application to the Clerk. He gave an example of a club that may
not be compatible with Stoughton’s values showing up and wanting a sign. Chenoweth
questioned why they would throw out the policy only to redefine what a service club is.


PUBLIC HEARING: Pursuant to Wisconsin Statutes 66.0703 for the purpose of hearing
from all interested persons concerning Resolutions R-46-2011 and R-51-2011
authorizing improvements and levying special assessments.


The following individuals spoke in reference to R-46-2011:


Cheryl Lennon, 824 W Jefferson Street, spoke in opposition. She didn’t
understand why she needed to pay for improvements for a problem she didn’t
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create. She spoke about current financial challenges in the economy and
questioned why repairs were being done at this time?


Tod Goldade, 801 W Main Street, spoke in opposition. He indicated his parking
lot was newly built last year. He felt the $2400 in curb & gutter assessment was
for no reason.


Gilman Porter 832 West Street, registered in opposition. He questioned why
West Street was being considered for an overlay project when part of it has
already been replaced. He felt only 19 feet needed replacement and that portion
was destroyed by snow plows and should be paid for by the City.


The following individual(s) registered:


Julie Warmath (Hamer), 816 W Jefferson registered in opposition.


R-46-2011
Motion by Lawrence, second by Chenoweth to approve a resolution of the Finance
Committee authorizing improvements and levying special assessments against
benefited property in the City of Stoughton for the improvement of sidewalk, curb and
gutter, driveway aprons and carriage walks on West Jefferson Street, Harrison Street
and West South Street within the City of Stoughton. Motion carried 12-0 on a roll call
vote.


R-46 Yes No


Scovotti 1 0


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Result 12 0


City Planner Rodney Scheel indicated there is a multi-year sewer and water project that
is occurring over the next several years. The sections occurring this year include a new
storm sewer with a large box culvert along with other utilities. He noted the curb and
gutter has been slated for the whole area noting there may be some sections that are ok
but will need to be removed as part of the project work. He indicated the aprons are
assessed at 100% by council policy. Curb and gutter improvements are assessed at
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50%. Scheel reported this area has experienced recurring problems with flooding
during heavy rain events and we are hoping the large box culverts will relieve the
flooding.


Alderperson Hohol requested additional information on the storm water. Scheel noted
there is a real capacity problem during fast, heavy down pour events that cause flooding
to back up into some of the homes in the neighborhood. That situation has been
recognized and the project includes a larger box culvert tying back to the west.


Alderperson Jenson questioned the special assessment ordinance and when it is our
choice to update the storm water sewer, why residents are being assessed. Scheel
responded that the city makes improvements to the area and the ordinance directs staff
to assess benefited properties. Scheel noted the council could change its ordinance.
Mayor Olson acknowledged that many people are going through tough times and asked
the Finance Director to explain how we can help with these payments. Finance Director
Sullivan indicated there is a 3 or 5 year installment plan option depending on the cost.
She noted the installments are placed on the tax bill. Sullivan stated the city also has a
provision for financial hardship. She encouraged property owners who are struggling
financially to meet with her individually so she could assist them through the guidelines
and process. She noted those that qualify go to Finance and Council for a deferral plan
until the financial situation clears. She explained the guidelines include a percentage of
the national poverty level and individuals would need to bring in their financial records to
qualify.


Alderperson Swadley questioned the life span of the work. Scheel estimated many
have existed for 50 plus years and stated not all make it and not all fail. Some are
longer and others are less. He noted it really isn’t a standard but is not uncommon to
have curb and gutter last for 40 years.


PUBLIC HEARING R-51
The following individuals spoke reference R-51-2011:


Richard Hoffman, 801 West St, spoke in opposition. He questioned the criteria used for
determining whether or not curb and gutter needs replacing. He noted several streets
have been resurfaced without replacement of the curb and gutters. He believed West
Street was not bad and indicated he would have contacted the City if it were.
Additionally, he felt it was one thing to send a notice telling them what the cost will be,
but he felt they should also be describing why they need to spend that money. There
should be information as to their ability to park on street, how long the project will take
and what type of hardship they will have during the project.


Randy Weber, 817 West St spoke in opposition. He agreed with points made by the
previous speaker and stated he would like more information as to the project timeline.
He also felt his curb and gutter was in great shape and did not need replacement.
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Kevin Porter, 832 West Street spoke in opposition. He noted he had photos to share
with the council.


Todd Golgade, 801 West Main Street spoke in opposition. He stated there is no reason
to replace it as it is absolutely fine. He noted there has been 31 years of flooding and
he couldn’t figure out what that has to do with curb & gutter at his building. He indicated
the project would cut off 2/3 of access to his business.


Bryan Hamer, 816 W Jefferson registered in opposition


Paul Perdew, 832 W Jefferson registered in opposition.


R-51-2011
Motion by Lawrence, second by Chenoweth to approve a resolution of the Finance
Committee authorizing improvements and levying special assessments against
benefited property in the City of Stoughton for the improvement of curb and gutter in the
2011 Grind and Overlay Street Project at various locations as indicated in the project
parcel listing. Motion failed on a tie vote 6-6. Mayor Olson chose not to break the tie.
Motion failed.


R-51 Yes No


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Result 6 6 Failed Tie Vote


Hohol questioned how we determine whether or not a street needs to be rebuilt or just
resurfaced and whether the curb and gutter needs replacing. Planner Scheel stated
often times sections are spot replaced but when there is a large percentage of spots
that meet the criteria, we use a more cost effective method than replacing 20 sections
individually. Street Superintendent Karl Manthe explained the criteria they use in
determining the need. He noted the project on West Street is a pulverization process
where we compact and reshape the street. A resurfacing is where we just add a couple
inches of mix. West Street will be completely reground to make sure the street can last
a lot longer. He noted the price tag would be a lot higher for spot replacements as you
get a cheaper price for large sections with the added benefit that it will last much longer.
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Hohol questioned the snow plow issue on West Street. Street Superintendent Manthe
stated he did not recall what happened at that particular location but noted from time to
time they may knock out a piece of curbing during plow operations due to the difficulties
in knowing exactly where the curb is. They do try to make repairs when that happens.


Olstad questioned who decides what projects are being done. Street Superintendent
Manthe indicated for this type of project, it is City staff that inspects the area and lists
the properties benefitted by the project. He noted there is a policy that relates to curb
and gutter that indicates if a certain percentage is bad then we take out the whole thing.


Weiss stated it seems on the unfair side. He stated he didn’t understand why it needs
to be improved and felt the assessments were unfair. He noted he will cast a protest
vote of no.


Scovotti questioned the advantages of replacing the curb and gutter and what would
happen if you repaired the street without replacing them. Manthe noted it would cause
water issues that would damage the street prematurely. The life of the street is 40-50
years but it would only have about 10 years before you would experience alligator
cracks and dips. Additionally, there would be drainage problems and flooding. He
estimated the City and property owners would lose about 75% of their investment if not
done correctly.


Chenoweth felt that the curb and gutter was part of the thoroughfare and questioned
how we justify assessing the property owner at 50%. He noted he has spoken on this
topic in the past and feels roadways are public thoroughfare and as such the community
as a whole should pick up the full cost. Additionally he noted he has issues with this
being an overlay project.


Hohol questioned what percentage of the project is resurfacing versus curb and gutter
and how do they compare? Street Superintendent Manthe couldn’t recall the exact
percentages but guessed roughly about 30% of the project is curb and gutter. He noted
that as the project nears they will send property owners a letter detailing the project
timeline but stated that the project won’t take very long. He estimated a couple weeks
start to finish with only a few days where they won’t be able to get in. He noted they will
make as many accommodations as possible.


Swadley questioned whether projects are identified the year before. He felt a
communication of such would provide an opportunity to provide longer notice of which
areas are going to be reworked.


McKichan noted the general public is tapped out and we should only be making
expenditures when we absolutely have to. What we are hearing is that there is no more
money to just add to our resident’s taxes. Everyone is stretching their dollars and still
experiencing hardship. This body should be well aware of that.
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Several members noted a need to review the ordinance relative to paying for special
assessments.


Planning Director Scheel noted the council has previously determined there is a benefit
to the property owner by having nice curb and gutter in front of their home. It has been
debated and discussed a number of times over the past years and the ordinance was
most recently changed to the 50% cost sharing between the public and property owner
as a reflection of those discussions. He explained that this project was identified and
discussed during prior year budget consideration. The assessment on this portion is
about $25,000 and would have been incorporated in your project documents when it
was originally proposed.


Lawrence questioned what the exact benefit to the property owner was. Planning
Director Scheel compared it to a rural subdivision where people become annoyed
because drivers think they are parking on the roadway but end up on properties.
Additionally, in an urban setting, curb and gutter becomes an esthetic improvement to
properties. McKichan suggested a joint meeting of Public Works and Finance
Committees to discuss the assessment ordinance.


Motion by Olstad, second by Chenoweth to refer the issue back to committee. Several
members questioned the purpose of referring back and whether the recommendation
would be any different but for delaying the project. Finance Director Sullivan cautioned
that if the policy were changed we would need to roll those dollars into the budget and
we would probably do fewer projects going forward.


Motion by Scovotti, second by Lawrence to call for the question. Motion carried
unanimously. Motion by Hohol, second by Peterson to refer the issue back to the Public
Works Committee. Motion carried 11-1 with a roll call vote.


R-51 Yes No


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Result 11 1
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R-62-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Lawrence to approve a resolution of the Public
Safety Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue Liquor
License as identified for the renewal period of July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012 (for
applicants who filed after April 15th).


Chenoweth ask council to consider tabling this matter until council can have discussion
on O-14-2011 appearing later on the agenda. Motion by Chenoweth, second by
Lawrence to table the matter at this time. Motion carried 8-3 with Swangstu abstaining
due to personal conflict.


R-62 Yes No ABS


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Result 8 3 1


O-11-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Lawrence to approve an ordinance of the Public
Safety Committee Amending Section 70-98(16), of the Stoughton Municipal Code, Dane
County, Wisconsin related to Handicapped Parking (2nd Reading). Motion carried 10-2
on a roll call


O-11 Yes No


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1
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Hohol 1


Result 10 2


O-12-2011
Alderperson Hohol introduced an ordinance of the Planning Commission rezoning 607
Kensington from PD, Planned Development to PD-GDP, Planned Development General
Development Plan. Public Hearing held on June 13, 2011 (1st Reading).


O-13-2011
Alderperson Hohol introduced an ordinance of the Planning Commission amending
Chapter 30, Floodplain Zoning of the Stoughton Municipal Code (1st Reading).


NEW BUSINESS:
R-85-2011
Motion by Chenoweth, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Committee of
the Whole authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to take such action as to
redistrict the boundaries of the Aldermanic Districts according to the four district plan.


Motion by Chenoweth, second by McKichan to amend the resolution to redistrict the
boundaries according to a three district plan.


Hohol noted he opposed the amendment for reasons discussed at the Committee of the
Whole. He encouraged members to maintain four districts by voting against the
amendment to a 3 district plan.


Jenson noted he has had numerous conversations and can see advantages to both
maintaining the status quo and saving budget dollars by streamlining. He didn’t think
three versus four would make that much difference with the citizens and had confidence
that the voting public could handle poll site changes.


McKichan stated he is still trying to find the arguments in this. Currently we have 2
polling places really close to each other. Consider the time spent setting up these polls.
Look at the two proposed maps as there are so many similarities in them. People will
figure it out no matter what the redistricting changes are as this doesn’t affect outlying
corridors. He supported the 3 district plan because the council body would result in an
odd number of representatives. He stated the committee structure could be dealt with.
He felt the 9 ward 3 district plan made good sense and the other issues could be
worked out.


Chenoweth agreed with McKichan and noted his support for the 9 ward plan. He
acknowledged there is more diversity with 12 members but was weary of the increasing
split decisions on council. He noted his concerns with council actions being decided by
the executive branch. He supported having an odd number of members for vote counts
that support the council body making decisions. He noted it doesn’t diminish the
Mayor’s right and ability to veto council actions. He felt the tie votes were an increasing
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problem that showed indecision. He felt council was not doing its job and that was a
problem for him.


Scovotti agreed and noted that is why the CACP Committee and Committee of the
Whole both felt it wise to divide the two issues. Current ordinance reads that there are
3 alders per district and so if we vote for the 3 district plan we are in effect choosing 9
alders. If you overlay the maps, the voting area that is collapsed is the District 1 and 2
areas. The Firehouse is downtown and is a positive voting location. The problematic
area is the fact, it automatically creates a 9 person council, but I haven’t heard any
really good reason to keep 12 except it has always been that way. Scovotti suggested
a compromise whereby we adopt the 3 district 9 ward plan but include in the
amendment a sunset clause to give us the capability in the future to make a
determination as to whether we keep it at 9 or go back to 12. He stated we can explore
it but if it doesn’t work there would be recourse to go back.


Hohol stated there is a power struggle between the city council and executive branch
and felt the push for the 3 districts plan would virtually eliminate the mayor’s power to
vote on a tie. He felt that with the new voter id bill, keeping four districts was better. He
indicated he had no problem with the Mayor, who is also an elected official, to vote to
cure a tie and really didn’t understand the power struggle going on. He stated times are
tough and we need to work together. He felt 12 members were better than 9 in bringing
diverse thoughts to solve the tough budget decisions ahead.


Lawrence agreed with Hohol. He stated the logic in going from 4 to 3 districts has
devolved into nothing more than we should try it. He stated we are trying to fix
something that doesn’t need fixing and the argument for cost savings is weak.


Christianson felt after sitting through two meetings they can’t seem to separate the two
issues between poll site versus number of alders. Not being broken? We have had a
number of tie votes and we don’t have a Mayor who is willing to make a decision. Is it
broken? It is broken. We can’t even make a decision here tonight. How do we move
forward if we can’t even make up our mind. With an odd number we could.


Peterson questioned if we stay with four districts whether it will alter the expectation of
the voter as it relates to registration. Michaels replied that a registered voter who is
redistricted to a new district does not need to re-register. They will be notified of their
new district and assigned poll location. Peterson felt there would be fewer voters per
alder and better representation with the 4 district plan. Additionally, he felt more alders
meant more creativity.


Weiss noted he has served on council for 5 years and finds our current Mayor to be
very cooperation in working with the Council. He has not seen any incidents that would
warrant having her power taken away. He believed having 12 alders was better and
that the Mayor was doing a good job.
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Swadley supported the 3 district proposal and questioned whether choosing that plan
would mean there would be 9 alders. It was explained that the current ordinance
indicates 3 alders per district but that it doesn’t prevent council from amending the
ordinance in the coming months to another number as long as there was an evenly
distributed number in each district. Swadley stated that Clerk Michaels has assured us
there is a viable plan to streamline the process of voting to help with lines. He noted he
would like to see our Mayor focus on daily operations rather than the political issues to
break tie votes. He noted that whether or not you are for one plan or the other, if we go
for the 3 district proposal it will save money. There is a cost to supply and staff poll
sites with poll workers and we will need to purchase new voting machines at some point
in the future. He indicated they went through dramatic changes recently in the schools
and at the end of the day the kids still got on the bus and went to school. The amount
of money we are talking about is what we budget for the youth center or the amount
these folks here tonight are trying to saving on their special assessments. We will be
looking to cut corners any way we can and this is one way.


Olstad noted that in taking a small straw poll of his constituents it has been nearly
unanimous to go to a smaller council. He noted he has embraced change in his life and
it is fun when you lead the charge versus it being led to you. He didn’t believe have 9
alders to serve 12,611 people would be much of a change. He stated the bottom line is
that the executive branch will decide this issue. He stated this is not about Mayor
Olson, me, you or future elected officials. This is deciding whether we as a city want the
title of mayor to break council vote ties. If you are on the fence, the executive branch
will decide and fundamentally I don’t agree with that.


Jenson stated he also took a straw poll of constituents and opinions weren’t strong
either way. There was indifference or strongly opinionated one way or the other. They
just want us to do our job.


Motion by Jenson, second by Chenoweth to amend the amendment to adopt the 3
district plan and direct staff to bring forth an amendment of ordinance 2-146 which will
strike one alderperson shall be elected each year from each aldermanic district for a
term of three years and replace with two alderpersons shall be elected every two years
from each district allowing the council to maintain 12 alderperson. Motion failed 2-10.


Amend 2-146 Yes No


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1
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Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Result 2 10
Failed


A vote was taken on the original amendment motion for the 3 district 9 ward plan. Vote
failed on a tie 6-6. Mayor Olson voted no. Motion failed 6-7.


Amendment 3D Yes No


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Result 6 6


- Mayor Voted No 7


Failed 6-7


Hohol noted we already have a huge problem with voter apathy and reducing the
number of poll sites will make it harder and less convenient to vote. He noted he is not
in favor of reducing the number of opinions and sets of life experiences we have on this
body. He noted they already have meetings cancelled due to lack of quorum.


Swadley expressed his concern with the amendment to the amendment for two year
terms. He felt it would potentially lead to a lot of council turn over and would mean
members would be in an almost perpetual year round cycle of campaigning.


Motion by Hohol, second by Jenson to call for the question. Motion failed 7-4-1
(required 2/3 vote to end debate). Debate continued.


Close Debate Yes No Abs


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1
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Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Result 7 4 1


Failed (need 2/3 vote)


Chenoweth noted his disappointment. Olstad asked members to forget about who the
Mayor is and think about the fact that the Mayor just decided the size of our council
body for us. Scovotti noted that it was interesting that those who debated for the
“voices of many” are going to allow the voice of one to decide this matter.


A vote was taken on the original motion for a 4 district 8 ward plan. Motion carried 7-4-1
on a roll call vote.


4 D Plan Yes No Abs


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Result 7 4 1


R-70-2011
Motion by Hohol, second by Peterson, to adopt a resolution of the Utilities approving the
Stoughton Utilities application to the USDA for loan funding in an amount up to
$740,000. Motion carried 10-2 on a roll call vote.


Utilities Director Robert Kardasz noted this will be coming back before you but felt it was
a win-win for the City and Utilities.


Hohol explained this is an economic development tool for a no interest loan. He noted
the Utility can take application from folks interested in new development here in
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Stoughton and already have someone interested. He noted it acts as a tenant, but
would be essentially an incubator.


Swadley questioned why this program is through the Utilities and not the City. Utilities
Director Kardasz explained it is only available to Utilities who have a rural customer
base. He stated we would manage the project to ensure the money comes back into
the loan program.


Jenson noted that their main concern was the risk. Kardasz explained that with the
program, the Utilities will apply for the loan and work with our business partners at the
bank to make sure the loan is strong. If the loan is not paid, the electric utility would be
on the hook so we want it to be a really strong plan.


Chenoweth questioned the process and whether there is a prequalification. Kardasz
indicated they would contact the USDA with the intent to apply and then it comes back
with an approval. At that time, we would work with the client and our banking partner to
set up a schedule for the money to be disbursed to them with the payments coming to
us. He noted they would have to be a very strong candidate or we wouldn’t come back
to the council for approval.


Chenoweth questioned the approval process. Kardasz indicated that there is a banking
partner with a loan officer who does this for a living.


McKichan stated we will have Stoughton Electric Utility become a developer. Kardasz
stated you are not hearing that from me. In this case, we work with a new customer
who has a viable business plan and should own that building when we are done. He
noted the program has been used by one other utility in Wisconsin and Stoughton would
be the second.


Chenoweth stated that we are talking about a bank customer. You don’t just walk into a
bank and get a loan. He stated he was not sure the place to do this is through the
utility. We would be heading down a path whereby if someone defaulted the city would
eat the loan.


Hohol stated this is an opportunity for $750,000 of no interest economic development
money coming into our city. There is collateral and a federal program set up for it to run
through the Utilities. The City council would still have the opportunity to make sure the
person who gets the loan is solid.


Scovotti asked Kardasz to explain how this money is distributed and what it is used for.
Kardasz stated as of right now we are looking at the USDA with the intent to apply. Not
making any commitment and they will get back to us. We will look at the business plan
and if the owners are solid, we would draw on monies from USDA and then they would
pay back the utilities. Scovotti questioned what the money would be used for. Kardasz
indicated for the construction of a building. Scovotti summarized that the program would







June 28, 2011
Common Council Minutes
Page 15


involve applying for monies by the utilities to effect economic development in the City of
Stoughton.


Olstad stated if we don’t support the ability to apply for something then we don’t trust
ourselves. He felt this was a no brainer.


Roll call vote was taken.


R-70 Yes No


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


Result 10 2


R-79-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Scovotti to adopt a resolution of the Public Safety
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator's
license to Thomas Selbo. Motion carried 7-5 on a roll call vote


Scovotti noted that this person’s employer has been sitting in the back of this room for 2
or 3 hours to support this person. He stated he would like to see this council give Mr.
Selbo a second chance.


Hohol indicated it was not appropriate to disclose his convictions but noted they were
not long ago and we have a recommendation from the Police Chief not to renew.


R-79 Yes No


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1
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Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Result 7 5


R-80-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Public Safety
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator's
license to Robert Vesterdahl. Motion carried 7-4-1 on a roll call vote.


Swadley stated if we vote for the motion we are voting against our own policy.


Lawrence noted that having sat on this Council for awhile and the Public Safety
Committee many times going through the same machinations of deciding who should or
shouldn’t get a license, he felt members of Public Safety are the judge and jury. He
stated he doesn’t buy into the Council being bound by what the Police Chief
recommends or what their record is. If a bartender goofs up, the infraction goes against
the business. Lawrence stated he disagreed that they are voting against their own
policy.


Attorney Dregne explained that the policy is directed at the Police Chief and goes about
the task of establishing criteria as to how he should make a recommendation to the
committee. It is not binding on council. The recommendation is presented to the
committee who makes a recommendation to council.


Swadley questioned whether we were opening ourselves up to a discrimination claim if
we rule one way and then a twin shows up and argues the same but we vote the other
way? He stated this has nothing to do with the individual but having criteria so it is not
too subjective.


Hohol questioned the process. Christianson explained that the individual is invited to
Public Safety and may speak to the committee. The committee then makes their
decision and forwards a recommendation to council. He stated they are in favor of
being consistent and they do try to follow the policy but there are circumstances.


R-80 Yes No Abs


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1
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Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Result 7 4 1


R-81-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Public Safety
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator's
license to Markee Raasch. Motion carried 10-2 with a roll call vote.


R-81 Yes No


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Result 10 2


R-78-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Scovotti to adopt a resolution of the Public Safety
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator's
license to Sarah Hendrickson. Motion carried 12-0.


R-72-2011
Motion by Hohol, second by Jenson, to adopt a resolution of the Utilities approving the
Stoughton Utilities preparation of a two-lot certified survey of the West Electric
Substation Property. Motion carried 12-0.


R-74-2011
Motion by Jenson, second by Swangstu to adopt a resolution of the Personnel
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to fill the Assistant Director
position at the Senior Center. Motion carried 9-3 on a roll call vote.


R74 Yes No


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1
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Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Result 9 3


R-75-2011
Motion by Lawrence, second by Olstad, to adopt a joint resolution of the Public Works
and Finance Committees authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to award the
2011 33,000 GVW Dump Truck Bid to Capital City International. Motion carried 12-0
on roll call vote.


It was noted this was a budget amendment due to the bid coming in higher than
anticipated and a lower than anticipated trade in value. Manthe noted that an old truck
and some other equipment was sold to make up the difference.


R75 Yes No


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Result 12 0


R-76-2011
Motion by Lawrence, second by Christianson, to adopt a resolution of the Finance
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to pay the subrogation
claim of AFNI on behalf of Jennie P. Lien. Motion failed 0-12.


R-77-2011
Motion by Lawrence, second by Swadley, to adopt a resolution of the Finance
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to award the Curb, Gutter
and Sidewalk Ramp Bid to Yeske Construction Company.
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Motion by Scovotti, second by Hohol to postpone this matter to the next council
meeting. Motion carried 12-0.


R-82-2011
Motion by Jenson, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Personnel
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to fill the Administrative
Ass't position in the Police Department. Motion carried 10-2 on a roll call vote.


R-82 Yes No


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Result 10 2


R-83-2011
Motion by Jenson, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Personnel
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to create an eligibility
listing for future vacancies in the position of Patrol Officer at the Stoughton Police
Department. Motion carried 12-0.


R-84-2011
Motion by Jenson, second by Christianson to adopt a resolution of the Personnel
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to extend the residency
requirement of the Police Chief for one year to August 2012. Motion carried 11-1.


R-51-2011
Motion by Jenson, second by Hohol to reconsider a resolution of the Finance
Committee authorizing improvements and levying special assessments against
benefited property in the City of Stoughton for the improvement of curb and gutter in the
2011 Grind and Overlay Street Project at various locations as indicated in the project
parcel listing. Motion failed 3-9


R-51
Reconsider Yes No


Olstad 1


Peterson 1
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Weiss 1


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Result 3 9


Alderperson Weiss exited the meeting.


CLOSED SESSIONS:
Motion by Lawrence, second by Scovotti to enter into closed session pursuant to
Wisconsin Statutes 19.85(1)(e) for the purpose of deliberating or negotiating the
purchasing of public properties, the investing of public funds or conducting other
specified business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons require a closed
session in order to consider land purchase(s) as it relates to the Business Park
Expansion and then reconvening into open session for the possible purpose of taking
action on the item considered in closed session if warranted or continuing the agenda
as posted and to enter into closed session pursuant to Wisconsin Statutes 19.85(1)(g)
for the purpose of conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is
rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with
respect to litigation in which it is or is likely to become involved as it relates to the
alcohol beverage licensing activities and then to reconvene back into open session for
the purpose of taking action of the closed session item and/or continuing the agenda.
Motion carried 12-0 on a roll call vote.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Hohol to reconvene the meeting into open session.
Motion carried 12-0.


O-14-2011
Motion by Chenoweth, second by Swadley to suspend Rule 2-42 to waive the 2nd


reading and vote on the ordinance tonight. Motion carried 9-1-1 on roll call vote.


Waived Rule 2-42 Yes No Abs


Weiss


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1
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Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Result 9 1 1


Motion by Chenoweth, second by Christianson to adopt an ordinance amending Section
14-38(a) in Article II (Alcohol Beverages) in Chapter 14 Businesses, of the Municipal
Code of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin. Motion carried 6-4-1 on roll
call vote.


O-14 Yes No Abs


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss


Result 6 4 1


R-62-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Chenoweth to approve a resolution of the Public
Safety Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue Liquor
License as identified for the renewal period of July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012 (for
applicants who filed after April 15th). Motion carried 10-0-1.


R-62 Yes No Abs


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti 1


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1
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Weiss


Swangstu 1


Result 10 0 1


Motion by Lawrence, second by Christianson to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 12:30 pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Kelly Michaels, WCMC, CMC
City Clerk/Personnel Director








City of Stoughton
Common Council Minutes
July 26, 2011


Mayor Donna Olson presided at a Regular Meeting of the Common Council of the City
of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, held in the Council Chambers located in the
Public Safety Building, on Tuesday, July 26, 2011. Mayor Olson noted a quorum
present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.


Roll Call / Proclamations/ Presentations:
Clerk Kelly Michaels called the roll, indicating 10 Alderpersons present as follows:
Swangstu, Swadley, McKichan, Christianson, Lawrence, Chenoweth, Jenson, Hohol,
Olstad, Peterson. Excused: Weiss, Scovotti.


Reports / Claims / Communications:
The following minutes were presented and placed on file: BPN 7/11/2011; CACP
6/27/2011; Finance 6/28/2011; Planning 7/11/2011; RDA 6/15/2011, 6/29/2011; Utilities
6/20/2011


The following reports were presented and placed on file: Utilities May 2011 Financial
Summary; Utilities May 2011 Statistical Report; Utilities Payments Check Register;
Treasurers Payments Check Register June 2011; Treasurer's Report June 2011


Alderperson Jenson shared condolences to Alderperson Peterson in the recent passing
of his mother. Mayor Olson also extended condolences on behalf of the City for
Alderperson Peterson as well as our sister city in Gjovik, Norway for a recent tragedy
involving two teenagers. She invited Alderpersons to visit the Food Pantry to tour their
operations. She announced that the guide to the Opera House is out and season ticket
sales begin Monday.


Public Comment:
None.


Consent Agenda:
Motion by Olstad, second by Jenson to adopt items listed on the consent agenda as
indicated. Motion carried 9-0.


Minutes of a previous Council meeting: 6/14/2011, 7/12/2011


Old Business:
O-16-2011
Council President Chenoweth introduced an ordinance of the Council amending
Chapter 2-4, Aldermanic Districts of the Stoughton Municipal Code (1st Reading).


Motion by Chenoweth, second by Lawrence to suspend Rule 2-42 to waive the second
reading requirement in order to act on the above ordinance tonight. Motion carried 9-1.
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Waive 2-42 Yes No


Swangstu 1


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss


Result 9 1


Motion by Chenoweth, second by Lawrence to adopt an ordinance of the Council
amending Chapter 2-4, Aldermanic Districts of the Stoughton Municipal Code to reflect
a 4 district plan. Motion failed on a tie vote of 5-5. Mayor Olson broke the tie by voting
aye. Motion carried 6-5.


O-16 Yes No


Swadley 1


McKichan 1


Christianson 1


Lawrence 1


Scovotti


Chenoweth 1


Jenson 1


Hohol 1


Olstad 1


Peterson 1


Weiss


Swangstu 1


Result 5 5


Mayor Broke Tie 6 5


New Business:
R-91-2011
Motion by Hohol, second by Christianson to adopt a resolution of the Planning
Commission approving a Conditional Use Permit to allow building additions including
other building and site improvements for McDonalds at 1429 US Highway 51 & 138,
Stoughton, Wisconsin. Motion carried 10-0.
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R-92-2011
Motion by Hohol, second by Lawrence to adopt a resolution of the Planning
Commission approving a Conditional Use Permit to allow a building addition for
American Legion Post 59 at 803 N. Page Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin. Motion carried
9-0-1 with Swangstu abstaining due to conflict of interest.


R-93-2011
Motion by Christianson, second by Chenoweth to adopt a resolution of the Public Safety
Committee authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to cause signs to be
erected on Estate & Prospect Lanes officially marking the school zone starting mid
block, between West South and West Main Streets, going southbound. Motion carried
11-0.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Swangstu to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:13 pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Kelly Michaels, WCMC, CMC
City Clerk/Personnel Director








RESOLUTION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue an Operator’s license application to Maxwell
Sanger.


Committee Action: 3-0 ( recommend denial)


Fiscal Impact: $ 50.00


File Number: R-94 -2011 Date Introduced: August 9, 2011


WHEREAS, the City Clerk has received an application for an Operator’s license from Maxwell Sanger,
and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on July 27, 2011 to consider the terms of the
Operator’s license application and upon unfavorable recommendation from the Police Chief,
recommends denial, now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to issue an Operator’s license to Maxwell Sanger.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, July 27, 2011
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Operator’s License Application- Maxwell Sanger: Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by
Christianson, to recommend Council deny Operator’s license application to Maxwell
Sanger. Carried unanimously.













		R-94-2011 Operator's license Maxwell Sanger.pdf

		PS min maxwell sanger.pdf

		e-Operator's License App-Maxwell Sanger.pdf






RESOLUTION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue a Temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailer’s
license for the sale of fermented malt beverages & wine to St. Ann’s Parish for their annual Fall Festival to be
held on Saturday, September 17, 2011.


Committee Action: 3-0


Fiscal Impact: $ 10.00


File Number: R-95 -2011 Date Introduced: August 9, 2011


WHEREAS, the City Clerk has received an application for a Temporary Class “B” /”Class B”
Retailer’s license from St. Ann’s Parish for their annual Fall Festival to be held on September 17, 2011
for the sale fermented malt beverages & wine., and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on July 27, 2011 to consider the terms of the
Temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailer’s license application and upon favorable recommendation
from the Police Chief and Committee members, recommends approval, now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to issue a Temporary Class “B” / “Class B” Retailer’s license, attached
hereto and incorporated as part of this resolution, between the City of Stoughton and the St. Ann’s
Parish for the Fall Festival on September 17, 2011.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, July 27, 2011
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Application for a temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers (picnic) license: St. Ann’s
Fall Festival, 323 N. Van Buren St; to be held on September 17, 2011, for the sale of
beer & wine during the hours of 6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Christianson, to recommend Council approve the temporary retailer’s license
application to St. Ann’s Parish for their annual Fall Festival, contingent upon no fees for
fines due to the city. Carried unanimously.













		R-95-2011 St Ann's Fall Fest -picnic license.pdf

		PS min st anns pic nic.pdf

		g-Temp. Retail License-St Ann's Fall Fest.pdf






RESOLUTION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit
to The American Legion.


Committee Action: 3-0


Fiscal Impact: $-0-


File Number: R-96 -2011 Date Introduced: August 9, 2011


WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to approve the Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit to
The American Legion, and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on July 27, 2011 to consider the terms of the Outdoor
Alcohol Consumption Permit and recommends approval, now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to execute the Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit attached hereto and
incorporated as part of this resolution, between the City of Stoughton and the American Legion.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, July 27, 2011
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption permit: The American Legion:
Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by Peterson, to recommend Council approve the Outdoor
Alcohol Consumption permit to the American Legion based on the Police Chief’s
recommendation to fence in the designated area. Carried unanimously.















mhougan

Pencil







mhougan

Pencil





		Backup of R-96-2011 American Legion Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit.pdf

		PS min American Legion Outdoor.pdf

		ha-Application for Outdoor Alcohol Consumption-American Legion.pdf






RESOLUTION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to issue a Temporary “Class B” Retailer’s license for the
sale of wine only to the American Cancer Society Organization, for a Relay for Life Fashion Show and wine
tasting fundraiser to be held on Friday, August 26, 2011.


Committee Action: 3-0


Fiscal Impact: $ 10.00


File Number: R-97 -2011 Date Introduced: August 9, 2011


WHEREAS, the City Clerk has received an application for a Temporary “Class B” Retailer’s license
from the American Cancer Society Organization for a Relay for Life Fashion show and wine tasting
fundraiser to be held on August 26, 2011 for the sale wine., and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on July 27, 2011 to consider the terms of the
Temporary Class “Class B” Retailer’s license application and upon favorable recommendation from the
Police Chief and Committee members, recommends approval, now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to issue a Temporary “Class B” Retailer’s license, attached hereto and
incorporated as part of this resolution, between the City of Stoughton and the American Cancer Society
Relay for Life Organization for the fundraising event on August 26, 2011.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, July 27, 2011
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Application for a temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” retailers (picnic) license: American
Cancer Society Relay for Life fashion show and wine tasting fundraiser located at
515 E Main Street (formally Stella’s) on Friday, August 26, during the hours of 4:00
p.m. to 11:30 p.m. Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by Peterson, to recommend Council
approve the temporary retailer’s license based on no fees or fines due to the city. Carried
unanimously.









		R-97-2011 Relay for Life Picnic License.pdf

		PS min Relay picnic license.pdf

		Application for Temp Retail License-Relay for Life.pdf






Board of Appeals Meeting Minutes
Monday, August 1, 2011 5:00 p.m.
Public Safety Building, Council Chambers, 321 S. Fourth Street, Stoughton WI.


Members Present: Al Wollenzien, Chair; Kristin Ott, Vice-Chair; David Erdman, Secretary; and
Russ Horton
Members Absent and Excused: Robert Barnett; Robert Busch and Gilbert Lee.
Staff: Michael Stacey, Zoning Administrator.
Guests: Wayne and Judith Lynn; Maureen and Jim Martin.


1. Call meeting to order. Wollenzien called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.


2. Consider approval of the October 25, 2010 minutes. Motion by Ott to approve the October
25, 2010 Board of Appeals minutes as presented, 2nd by Horton. Motion carried 4 – 0. (Wollenzien,
Ott, Erdman, and Horton)


3. Elect Vice-Chair and Secretary.


Under one motion, Erdman nominated Ott as Vice-Chair and himself as Secretary, 2nd by Horton.
There were no other nominations. Nomination carried 4 – 0. (Wollenzien, Ott, Erdman, and Horton)


4. Wayne & Judith Lynn, owners of the property at 425 S. Fifth Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin,
Parcel # 281/0511-081-3946-1, with a legal description of: ORIGINAL PLAT BLOCK 42 S 32 FT OF
LOTS 5 & 6, have appealed the requirements of the City of Stoughton zoning ordinance section 78-
105(2)(e)8bD, F, J and Q related to the SR-6 zoning district, which requires a minimum front yard
setback of 20 feet to a house, minimum side yard setback of 6 feet to a house, minimum rear yard
setback of 20 feet to a house, and a maximum of 35 feet for a dwelling height. The owner/applicant
requests a variance to allow the property at 425 S. Fifth Street, Stoughton to be rezoned from HI –
Heavy Industrial to SR-6 – Single Family Residential. Additionally, a variance is requested to
construct a roof addition to the east end of the building.


Wollenzien introduced the request.


Wayne Lynn provided a survey of the property at 425 S. Fifth Street and explained the request for a
variance as follows: Wayne stated he bought the building in 1997 and since that time he has updated
the property by installing a drain and retaining wall to eliminate the stormwater issue coming from
properties to the north along Fifth Street. Wayne stated he is requesting a variance to be allowed to
construct a roof to eliminate the safety hazard of snow and ice buildup in the driveway at the east end
of the building. Wayne stated that he is also requesting a variance to be allowed to rezone the property
to single family residential to be able to acquire low interest loans.


Ott questioned how many people are living in the building since she has seen many vehicles outside at
night. Stacey provided the definition of family unit as used with the most recent zoning ordinance.
Wayne stated he and his wife live there with his son and girlfriend. They also have a friend that lives
there with them. Wayne also noted that many vehicles from properties on the south/other side of West
South Street also park in front of his property, or on his side of the street.







Stacey gave some history background of the property as follows: City staff believes that Mr. Lynn
may have been told by the previous owner (Jensen) that Residential was allowed in the building, so Mr.
Lynn bought the property and converted the warehouse to a residential home. What Wayne did not
know is that residential was a conditional use, so the property was converted without a conditional use
permit and without building permits. Stacey stated that City staff has not been in the building for many
years including the Building Inspector, Fire Department or himself. Stacey stated that City staff needs
to get in the building to see what has been done and make sure it was done according to building and
fire codes. Stacey stated that since Wayne has purchased the building and converted it to residential
the City has updated the zoning map and code, so at this time the building is legal non-conforming.


Wayne stated he always considered the building single family because they do eat together a lot,
although Wayne stated there are separate kitchens, bathrooms and living quarters. Wayne said he did
not get building permits because the permits are based on the cost and it did not cost him anything.
Stacey stated a building permit is always necessary, in some cases a fee is not charged.


Additional questions were asked of the applicant and a lengthy discussion took place regarding what
has been done to the structure, the variance request(s) currently being considered by the Board of
Appeals and relationship of one variance request to any pending rezoning request, and whether or not
the variance application can move forward.


Stacey gave the staff review of the proposed variance request according to the 3 standards necessary to
approve a variance request as follows:


A. Unnecessary Hardship:


Does the ordinance in place today unreasonably prevent the landowner from using the property for a
permitted purpose or are the standards unnecessarily burdensome?


For the rezoning, the City believes the zoning should match the use and changing the zoning from
Industrial to Single Family should not impact the property or the neighborhood. Based on discussions
and information provided at this meeting, City staff will need to review and confirm whether any
pending rezoning request should be for single family or another classification.


For the roof addition, under the circumstances, the ordinance today does not unreasonably prevent the
landowner from using the property for the current legal non-conforming purpose. The property owner
installed a driveway that has caused the burden. The ordinance did not cause this burden. The
standards for the SR-6 district are very accommodating for historic areas of the community.


B. Unique Property Limitation:


Are there any unique property limitations such as the shape, slope or size? The limitations should not
be common to a number of properties and the circumstances of the individual are not justification.







The property is 4,224 square feet in size compared to the minimum lot size of 6,600 for the SR-6
district. There are a number of properties in the SR-6 district that are under the minimum lot size of
6,600 square feet, although the common size for a residential lot is 8,712 square feet in area.


C. Protection of Public Interest.


What are the potential negative impacts of the request such as environmental, aesthetics, safety, etc…?


For the rezoning, this will not have any physical affect on the existing property and the rezoning will at
least bring the property into compliance with the current use. Again, based on discussions and
information provided at this meeting, City staff will need to review and confirm whether any pending
rezoning request should be for single family or other. The owners would still have to go through the
rezoning process which requires Common Council approval.


For the roof addition, there may be some negative impacts to the neighborhood related to aesthetics and
safety. How is the roof addition going to look? The standard building setback is 10 feet for fire
protection. The addition will be closer than 10 feet to the adjacent garage. Setback requirements were
established for obvious reasons……for fire safety, to provide open space, protection of property rights,
for adequate light and air. The survey provide by Mr. Lynn at the start of this meeting indicates the
building and retaining wall are over the lot line. Finally, there are no accurate plans showing how the
addition will work in this case.


Alternative solutions.


Are there any alternative solutions to the request that would meet the requirements of the ordinance?


The driveway possibly could have been designed differently to eliminate some of the snow & icing
issues or the driveway could not have been installed there at all. Alternatives may be to redesign the
driveway or eliminate the driveway altogether.


Recommendations.


Recommendation is to allow the rezoning to move forward if a single family use can be confirmed,
because a residential zoning more closely meets the Comprehensive Plan and Redevelopment Plan for
that area. However, careful consideration should be taken when considering the variance for the roof
addition. Variances are to provide an increment of relief from a physical dimensional restriction.


Public Hearing.


Maureen Martin, 1952 Quam Point, Stoughton registered to speak in opposition of the variance
request. Maureen indicated they are the owners of two garage buildings on the lot that is immediately
to the east of the applicant’s property. Maureen further indicated there is no place for stormwater to go
but on her property if the addition is allowed and she is also concerned about the appearance.


In rebuttal, Wayne suggested a way for Ms. Martin to handle the stormwater on her property. Wayne
stated this request was just to clear up an unsafe condition and rezone the property to allow them to get







low interest loans. Stacey further clarified that storm water management matters related to the
proposed project would need to be addressed pursuant to other provisions of City ordinances.


Wollenzien closed the public hearing.


Motion by Erdman to approve the variance request to allow the property to move forward with the
rezoning process from HI – Heavy Industrial to SR-6 – Single Family Residential. Motion died for
lack of a 2nd.


Motion by Horton to approve the variance request to allow the property to move forward with the
rezoning process from HI – Heavy Industrial to SR-6 – Single Family Residential contingent on City
staff confirming the single family status, 2nd by Ott. Motion carried 4 – 0 (Wollenzien, Ott, Erdman,
and Horton).


Motion by Ott to deny the variance request for the roof addition to the building, 2nd by Horton.
Motion carried 4 – 0 on roll call vote (Wollenzien, Ott, Erdman, and Horton).


The applicant expressed negative comments to the Board of Appeals for their actions on the requested
variances and also commented to Maureen Martin that they should never plan to do anything on their
property (which is located immediately to the east of the applicants).


5. Adjournment. Motion by Erdman to adjourn at 5:55 pm, 2nd by Horton. Motion carried 4 - 0


Respectfully Submitted,
Michael Stacey








COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, July 07, 2011 @ 6:00 PM
Giles Dow Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons Ross Scovotti, Eric Olstad, Paul Lawrence, and Tim Swadley. Mayor
Donna Olson and Utilities Director Bob Kardasz.


Others in attendance: Alderperson Greg Jenson, City Clerk/Personnel Director Kelly Michaels,
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan, Lois Quale, Ruth Fortney, Cindy McGlynn, Bill Brehm, Attorney
Matt Dregne and Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan.


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chair Ross Scovotti.


Communications: Chair Scovotti stated he spoke with Citizen Charles Vervoort regarding his
request for a presentation from the City Attorney on the powers of the City Council, and the
responsibilities and liabilities of Alderpersons when they are no longer on Council. Charles
would need to get approval from the Mayor regarding his request for a presentation from the
attorney.


Update/discussion regarding the GFOA (Government Finance Officer Associations):
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan gave an update on the progress regarding the Budgeting for
Outcomes study.


Presentation from Committees which fall under CA/CP: Presentations regarding long
and short term goals were given by these committees: Commission on Aging, Seniors in Need,
Food Pantry, Media Services, Cable Commission, and the Opera House. There was information
provided in the packet regarding the Hall of Fame committee.


Chair Scovotti made a few suggestions after the presentations: On behalf of the CA/CP
committee, to request that the Mayor announce during the communications section at the next
council meeting to invite all alderpersons to visit the Food Pantry; to request that Planning
Director Scheel to get together with Bob Kardasz, Bill Brehm, and a representative from the Fire
Department for suggestions regarding the storage area at the Food Pantry; and request a
meeting between the Opera House and a representative from the Fire Department to put in
place a plan for more efficient use of the storage area at the Food Pantry. It was mentioned to
request maintenance department check on the issues regarding the swinging door at the Food
Pantry. The committee would like a report back on the results of their findings.


The committee took a break at 7:28, and reconvened at 7:30.


Minutes of June 7, 2011 and Special meeting of June 27, 2011: Moved by Lawrence,
seconded by Olstad, to approve the minutes as presented. All in favor.


Review and Recommendations regarding the Council Rules Policy draft including
related Ordinances: Chair Scovotti reiterated this was a final draft for review by the
committee as a result of the special working meeting held on June 27 regarding proposed
changes to the Council Rules. The committee reviewed the document together with the city
attorney and others present. They reviewed and made some suggestions for changes to the
draft document. Chair Scovotti opted to have the committee vote on an item regarding City
Council agenda oversight by request of the Mayor. The motion carried in favor of Council
President authority of the agenda. Motion Carried 4-1 with the Mayor voting noe.


The committee reviewed and made suggestions for changes up to Rule # 11 of the draft
document. Chair Scovotti made a recommendation to continue and finalize the draft document
at the August 2, CA-CP meeting. He requested permission from the City Clerk and the Mayor to
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contact city attorney Matt Dregne and set up a meeting to review the rest of the Council Rules
draft document. Request was approved.


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Swadley, to adjourn at 10:15 p.m. All in favor.


Expectations/Guidelines of Committee Chairs (discussion): The meeting adjourned
previous to this agenda item. This item is tabled.


Future agenda items: (Old Business Items) 1.) Update on the Budgeting for Outcomes/GFOA-the
Finance Director will be out of the office during the next CA/CP meeting, she will submit a report to
the committee. 2.) Review and Recommendations regarding the Council Rules Policy draft. 3.)
Presentations on long and short term goals by the Arts Council. (New Business Item) 4.)
Expectations/Guidelines of Committee Chairs (discussion).


Respectfully Submitted,


Pili Hougan, Deputy City Clerk.








FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
July 12, 2011 – 5:30 p.m.
City Hall, Hall of Fame Room


Present:
Alderpersons Paul Lawrence, Tim Swadley, Eric Hohol, Carl Chenoweth, and Mayor
Olson.


Others Present:
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan, Planning Director Rodney Scheel, Utilities Director
Bob Kardasz and Utilities Finance Director Kim Jennings


Call to order:
Finance Chair Lawrence called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.


Communications:
None


Review and Recommendation Regarding the Attorney Use Policy:
Alderperson Chenoweth introduced these changes he would like to see made to the
Attorney Use Policy at the June 14, 2011 Finance Committee meeting.


CITY OF STOUGHTON
CITY ATTORNEY CONTACT POLICY


There are times when the City, City officials and City staff need legal advice or legal
services from the City Attorney. Because legal services are costly, because the City
may already have legal opinions available, and because requests for legal services
should be coordinated to avoid unnecessary expense, the City adopts this CITY


ATTORNEY CONTACT POLICY.


1. Any person seeking legal services from the City Attorney should first determine
whether the City already has a legal opinion on file that addresses the question.
The City Clerk will update the list of attorney opinions on a bi-annual basis and
place them on a website with a hard copy available in the Clerk’s office at City
Hall. Changes in the law or different circumstances may make it advisable to
obtain legal advice even where the City has an existing opinion.


2. The City Council and Mayor, City Clerk, Police Chief, Planning Director and
Finance Director are each authorized to request legal services from the City
Attorney, on the City’s behalf, as they deem necessary.


3. Any elected City official is authorized to directly request legal advice from the
City Attorney on matters related to his or her individual compliance with the open
meetings law, ethics laws, and open records law. Any elected City official or
appointed member of any City committee or commission is authorized to request
an advisory ethics opinion from the City Attorney pursuant to Wis. Stat. §
19.59(5)(a).
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4. Individual alderpersons, department heads and others who wish to request legal
services may make such request through the City Council and/or Mayor or City
Clerk.


5. Except as provided in Sections 3 and 4, individual alderpersons, department heads
and others who wish to request legal services directly from the City Attorney shall
do so as follows:


A. The person requesting legal services shall inform the Mayor or City Clerk
that he or she will be contacting the City Attorney.


The person requesting legal services shall ask the City Attorney for an
estimate of the amount of time required to provide the legal services. If the
estimated time is more than 1 hour, the City Council, Mayor or City Clerk
must approve the request for legal services.


6. Legal services requests relating to personnel, employment or labor law related
matters shall be directed to the City Clerk/Personnel Director Mayor, unless such
request pertains to the City Clerk/Personnel Director Mayor, in which case such
request shall be directed to the Mayor City Council.


7. Written legal opinions from the City Attorney shall generally be provided to the
Mayor, Alderpersons, and Department Heads, as deemed appropriate by the City
Attorney, Mayor and requestor. In some cases, such as ethics opinions under Wis.
Stat. §19.59(5)(a), confidentiality rules may apply to legal opinions. In some
cases, distribution of communications with legal council may need to be restricted
to protect the City’s interests, as determined by the Mayor and/or City Council, in
consultation with the City Attorney. Written and verbal communications between
City Officials and the City Attorney may also be privileged. No person may
disclose privileged communications without prior approval from the City Council
or the Mayor.


Moved by Swadley, seconded by Chenoweth to forward the Attorney Use Policy with
the changes suggested by Chenoweth to the CA/CP committee for review. Motion
carried unanimously.


June 14, 2011 Finance Committee Minutes:
Moved by Hohol, seconded by Swadley to approve the June 28, 2011 minutes as
presented. Motion carried unanimously.


Resolution Awarding Jefferson Street Storm Water Bid:
Moved by Hohol, seconded by Chenoweth to recommend Council award the Jefferson
Street Storm Water project to R.G. Huston Company, Inc. in the amount of
$437,859.70. Motion carried unanimously.
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Report on Audit Management Letter:
Finance Director Sullivan presented a report reviewing the 2010 Audit report on
management controls. Sullivan stated that most of the items related to segregation of
duties, these are common for cities of Stoughton’s size. Because there is not enough
staff available to segregate all aspects of the accounting process, these items will
remain in the management report. Planning Director Scheel spoke to the report items
concerning IT controls.


Discussion regarding WRS Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability:
This item was sent to the Finance Committee by the Utilities Committee. Currently the
City of Stoughton has an outstanding Unfunded Accrued Actuarial Liability with the
State WRS system in the amount of $819,044. A portion of this is due from the Utilities.
The Utilities would like to pay off the liability with the State. Finance Director Sullivan
reviewed the history of the Council decision to finance through the State. Sullivan
stated that if the City wanted to payoff the liability, that the funds would likely have to
borrowed through the State Trust Fund. The interest rate would be lower than the WRS
interest rate, but the payback period would be shorter, resulting in higher annual
payments. Utilities Director Kardasz indicated that the Utilities may be able to finance
the City portion at a more reasonable rate. Kim Jennings will provide options that could
be available.
The Finance committee directed Sullivan and Jennings to work together to come up
with a proposal and bring it back to the committee for further discussion.


Future agenda items:
Business License
6-Month Budget Review
Capital Assets
WRS UAAL payoff options


Motion by Chenoweth seconded by Swadley to adjourn at 6:15 pm. Motion carried
unanimously.


Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Sullivan
Finance Director

















MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
Date: Monday, June 13, 2011 – 5:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room at City Hall.


Personnel: Members Present: Greg Jenson, Paul Lawrence, Larry Peterson, Mayor
Donna Olson. Members Excused: Sonny Swangstu


Others Present: City Clerk Kelly Michaels, Greg Leck


Call to Order: Chairperson Greg Jenson noted there was a quorum present and called the
meeting to order at 5:00 pm.


Minutes of the Prior Meeting:
Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to approve the minutes of the 5/23/2011
meeting. Motion carried 4-0.


Administrative Ass’t Position in the Police Department:
Chief Greg Leck reported his Administrative Assistant has notified the City of her intent
to retire on July 1, 2011. He requested permission to begin recruitment to fill the
position as it is crucial for operations at the Police Department. He noted there were a
few minor changes to update the job description with processes currently being
performed by that position.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to recommend filling the Administrative
Assistant position at the Police Department and to bring the job description to the June
27


th
meeting for review. Motion carried 4-0.


Eligibility List for Future Vacancies in Patrol Officer Position:
Chief Greg Leck requested permission to establish an eligibility list for future vacancies
in the Patrol Officer position. He indicated the City currently has no list and since the
hiring process has a lengthy time component, it would be wise to establish an eligibility
list from which to hire should a vacancy occur. He noted there was no change to the
job description..


Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to establish an eligibility list for possible future
vacancies in the Patrol Officer position. Motion carried 4-0.


Extend Deadline re: Residency Requirement for Police Chief:
Chief Greg Leck requested an extension to the residency deadline approaching soon (Aug
2011). He indicated his home in McFarland has been on the market but has not sold. He
reported he had recently lowered the price, however the market is slow. It was noted that the
Police & Fire Commission has recommended a one year extension.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to recommend the residency requirement for the
Police Chief be extended to August 5, 2012. Motion carried 4-0. Mayor Olson exited the
meeting.


Communications
The next meeting will be the regularly scheduled meeting on June 27, 2011 at 5:30 pm.
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Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 3-0.
Meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Kelly Michaels, CMC, WCMC
City Clerk/Personnel Director








MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
Date: Monday, June 27, 2011 – 5:30 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room at City Hall Fire
Department Training Room. (The meeting was moved to a larger room to accommodate the larger than
anticipated turn out in attendance. Notice of the move to the new location was posted at the Hall of the Fame
Room.)


Personnel: Members Present: Greg Jenson, Larry Peterson, Paul Lawrence, Mayor
Donna Olson, Sonny Swangstu. Members Excused:


Others Present: City Clerk Kelly Michaels, Kent Schroeder, Brad Schroeder, Carl
Chenoweth, Ron Christianson, Karl Manthe, Greg Leck, Marty Lamers, Bob Kardasz,
Cathy Rigdon, Roger Thorson, Rodney Scheel, Laurie Sullivan, Cindy McGlynn.


Call to Order: Chairperson Greg Jenson noted there was a quorum present and called the
meeting to order at 5:55 pm.


Minutes of the Prior Meeting:
Motion by Peterson, second by Swangstu to approve the minutes of the 6/13/2011
meeting. Motion carried 4-0.


Presentation and Review of Health Insurance Benefits 2012 (Tricor):
Kent Schroeder of Tricor Insurance distributed materials (attached) which was part of a
Powerpoint presentation to the review of Health Insurance Benefits. He noted the City
of Stoughton has been self funded since the early 80‘s. Paul Lawrence entered the
meeting.


Review Administrative Ass’t Position Description:
Chief Greg Leck noted filling of the position was approved at the last meeting however
the committee had asked that some minor changes to the job description be brought
back for review. He noted that most of the changes reflect the current duties and
include improvement or clarifications in the description. This item will be on the June
28


th
council meeting agenda as the filling of the position was approved last month’s


meeting and today is merely a review of those changes.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Swangstu to approve the description as presented.
Motion carried 4-0.


Consider Parity as it relates to payment of WRS for Non-Represented Staff:
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan presented a chart showing the impact of the WRS payment
along with a summary for non-represented employees in the Utilities. She noted this is not full
parity, as the City would still need to pay FICA and Social Security so in order to remain budget
neutral the payment would only be partial. Additionally, this proposal is only for 2011 as the
majority of represented contracts are coming due the end of 2011. In 2012 the majority of
represented employees and non-represented employees would be required to pay the WRS
employee share of WRS contribution.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to approve the partial parity resolution for 2011.
Motion carried 4-0.
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Review of Work Rules and Union Contract:
Michaels noted the committee had previously directed her to provide them with copies
of the rules and contracts to review. Today’s meeting would be a time to come up with
a plan.


Mayor Olson recommended forming sub committees to review the contracts with
department heads and union members so we can work through each one making sure
that something addressed in the contract is carried over to the Work Rules.


Peterson noted the Police contract is still negotiable so we don’t need to do anything
with them. Jenson noted the IBEW contract is not up for another year. Concensus of
the committee was to work on the CERD and Dispatch contracts first. Members
discussed the procedure to create a sub-committee and questioned whether it would be
better to have a special meeting of the entire Personnel Committee. It was suggested
that we could ask each group to come in and review areas not addressed in work rules.


Chief Leck reported that some communities are using transition teams to report back to
their committee. He stated the council could pick who they want on the transition
team. Jenson noted he would rather use the committee. Peterson questioned whether
there was a contract that was more or less complicated. Jenson indicated not really but
there are more employees in the CERD contract.


Members discussed setting a date for Thursday, July 21, 2011 at 6pm. Public Works
Director, Karl Manthe and Utilities Director Bob Kardasz were invited to attend to assist
in the review of the CERD contract. Kardasz indicated that since it hasn’t been that
long ago since the negotiations completed, he felt they were pretty much in order. He
noted they weren’t negotiating anything new, but memorializing some things into the
work rules.


Clerk’s note: Due to subsequent scheduling conflicts the meeting on July 21
st
, has been cancelled and this item will


be placed on the agenda for the regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, July 25, 2011 at 5:15 pm.


Review advisory letter from Attorney Crone
Jenson noted that basically the letter was informational and he wanted to make sure everyone
saw it and read it.


Mayor Olson noted that in speaking to Attorney Crone he advised when issues are going on it is
important to treat employees the same. She indicated we need to be cautious going forward
with the dissolution of contracts and so forth that we are doing that. The letter from Attorney
Crone is a reminder to elected officials that in meeting with individual employees or groups of
employees, it is important not to discuss specific work issues or conditions so as not to be
viewed as bargaining or entering negations illegally. The proper procedure is to refer
employees to their supervisor or the process outlined in work rules.


Council President Chenoweth stated he had asked for this matter to be placed on the
Personnel agenda. He noted with the nature of this correspondence and issue that the avenue
of information should have come through a committee and not direct by the labor attorney to
the Council. He asked that this advisory be forwarded to the next council meeting and include
a recommendation by committee.
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Peterson noted that in reading the attorney’s correspondence it seemed like good advice. It
doesn’t say employees can’t talk to their Alderperson but anything that would be related to work
rules or employment should be avoided. Swangstu exited the meeting.


Motion by Jenson, second by Peterson to resolute that the council follow the advice of the labor
attorney as presented in his correspondence. Motion carried 4-0.


Communications / Future Agenda Items
Sullivan indicated it may be necessary to bring forth a resolution relating to the WRS payment
to be taken pre-tax. She noted she would know more by the 21


st
and would keep the


committee informed if needed.


The next regularly scheduled meeting will be July 25, 2011 at 5:30 pm.


Motion by Lawrence, second by Peterson to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 3-0.
Meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Kelly Michaels, CMC, WCMC
City Clerk/Personnel Director








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, June 22, 2011
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Carl Chenoweth, Ron Christianson, Larry Peterson.


Absent & Excused: Alderperson Larry Weiss.


Guests: Police Chief Greg Leck, City Clerk/Personnel Director Kelly Michaels, Mayor
Donna Olson, Robert Vesterdahl, Markee Raasch, Sarah Hendrickson, Thomas Selbo, Buzz
Davis, Ms. Jenson, Don Mix.


Call to Order: Chair Christianson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Communications: Deputy Clerk Hougan will be at a conference during the August 24
Public Safety meeting.


Review and Possible amendments to Section 14-38 (a) Issuance of a license: The
committee members discussed different ways to amend Section 14-38 (a) Issuance of a
license when licenses are turned in past April 15 deadline. Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Peterson, to direct staff to attain a legal opinion regarding Section 14-38
(a). Chenoweth amended his motion to add a written legal opinion to be presented by
the attorney as to why the Ordinance in place may not be defensible. Chenoweth
withdrew his motion regarding the written legal statement. Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Christianson, to table this agenda item to the July Public Safety meeting,
and to direct staff to bring back a draft Ordinance amendment for Section 14-38 (a) with
a per day monetary fee for each day past April 15 deadline, payment to be received by
June 15, and if application is not received after a certain date, their license won’t be
renewed. Carried unanimously.


Discussion /Action regarding late liquor license renewal application received
after April 15 deadline: Moved by Peterson, seconded by Christianson, to approve
the liquor license renewal applications received past the April 15 deadline. Carried
unanimously.


Minutes of May 19 2011, and special meeting of June 2, 2011 : Moved by
Chenoweth, seconded by Christianson, to approve the meeting minutes of May 19 and
June 2. Carried unanimously.


Operator’s License Application-Sarah Hendrickson: Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Peterson, to recommend Council approve Operator’s license application
to Sarah Hendrickson based on no fee’s or fines due to the City. Carried unanimously.


Operator’s License Application-Thomas Selbo: Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by
Peterson, to recommend Council deny Operator’s license application to Thomas Selbo
based on applicants previous conviction record and the Police Chief recommendation.
Motion carried 2 to 2 with the Mayor voting noe.


Operator’s License Application-Robert Vesterdahl: Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Christianson, to recommend Council deny Operator’s license application
to Robert Vesterdahl based on applicants previous conviction record and the Police
Chief recommendation. Motion carried 2 to 2 with the Mayor voting noe.







Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
June 22, 2011
Page 2


Operator’s License Application-Markee Raasch: Moved by Chenoweth, seconded
by Christianson, to recommend Council deny Operator’s license application to Markee
Raasch based on applicant’s previous conviction record and the Police Chief
recommendation. Motion carried 1 to 3 with the Mayor voting noe.


Discussion and possible action regarding the conceal & carry gun law: Moved by
Chenoweth, seconded by Christianson, to table this agenda item to a future Public
Safety committee meeting. All in favor.


Extension of School Zone on Prospect Street: Police Chief Leck stated this request
came in from a resident who lives in this area due to an increase of traffic in the area.
They would like to have the school zone markings extended and school crossing signs
placed on Prospect Street and Estate Lane. Chief Leck will provide a map of the area.
Moved by Peterson, seconded by Chenoweth, to recommend Council approve the
extension of the school zone on Prospect Street. Carried unanimously.


Police Department staffing analysis, discussion of upgrades, communication
center, records, and walk through of Police Department: The committee members
were given a tour and packet of information from Police Chief Leck. No action taken.


Future agenda items: Review and possible revisions to Chapter 14 relative to alcohol
licensing, and get attorney opinion on revisions and cost estimate, (committee to set a
special meeting date); Special Event license-possible revisions; Secondhand
Article/Pawnbroker license revisions; Concealed & carry gun law (need signage size
and information for city buildings); Section 14-38 (a) Issuance of a license- draft
Ordinance amendment regarding late liquor license renewals.


Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Peterson, to adjourn at 7:40 p.m. (The committee
members then went to the Police Department for a walk through).


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan










